
 

 POLICY ON CROSS-LISTING OF GRADUATE COURSES  

 

The Graduate School will allow the cross-listing of courses when the graduate programs 

wishing to have such cross-listing agree. All listings must have the same course title. 

Such courses must designate a primary offering program, to be indicated in all websites, 

catalogues, and schedules. In cases where special permission is required, the (primary) 

instructor shall be responsible for overseeing the granting of such permissions. For 

budgeting purposes credit for registrations and tuitions shall adhere to each number.  

 

POLICY ON CROSS-LISTING COURSES AS BOTH UNDERGRADUATE AND 

GRADUATE  

 

Courses are occasionally cross-listed at both undergraduate and graduate levels.  In such 

cases graduate students taking the course under the graduate course number may be 

required to complete additional work to justify earning graduate credits toward their 

degree.  Graduate programs are expected to monitor the workload of such courses and 

may be asked by the School of Graduate Studies to provide evidence that the dual-

numbering is not being used to avoid the 12 credit limit on counting undergraduate 

courses toward a graduate degree.    All listings must have the same course title.  

 

 


